P.O. Box 8550
3rd Floor, Programs – Environmental Services
344 Edmonton Street
Winnipeg, Manitoba
R3C 0P6

Your file Votre reference 08MN053

Our file Notre reference 7075-70-1-412

September 25, 2020

Karen Costello Executive Director Nunavut Impact Review Board PO Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0

RE: Transport Canada Ballast Water Fact Sheet - Mary River Phase 2 Project

Dear Ms. Costello,

In response to a question that Transport Canada (TC) received during the NIRB's technical meetings last week, TC verbally provided information regarding ballast water systems. To follow up, we are providing the attached "Ballast Water Fact Sheet" in order to provide all parties with a better understanding of ballast water systems.

Should parties require further information or clarification regarding this ballast water management, they may contact Transport Canada at PNREA-RPNEE@tc.gc.ca

Regards,

Anita Gudmundson

a Gladmud sou

Regional Manager, Environmental Programs

Attachment (1)